BFUMC Church Board Meeting
September 22, 2024
Those present: Lenna Applebee, Chris Simonson, Ken Stewart, Billy Cochran, Sue Morris, Jim Failmezger, Don Trawick, Pat Stanley, Rev. Buckman (absent: Leigh Ouimey, Scott Leazer)
Church members present: Sydney Yancey, Mary Alice Beard, Cindy LaTouf, Lindsay Mattingly
Rev. Buckman opened the meeting with prayer and Chris Simonson shared inspiration for the day from Matthew 14.
Old business:
Deanna Page is creating new line items for the 2025 budget so that the church can have a reserve fund for Trustees expenses that do not fit into the regular budget amounts.  The proposal that has been put forward by Don Trawick is to set aside $2000 per month.  These will be separate line items from the Trustees line item currently in the budget and is not for general maintenance.  It needs to be spelled out more clearly when these funds would be used.  The proposal was made to require quotes for larger purchases and for it to be for purchases over $20,000.  These purchases would require 2/3 Board approval.  These line items would exist for 5 years and then be up for discussion about renewal. 
· Chris made motion for the general budget to include funds for long term big ticket items
· Jim F seconded motion and it was approved by a majority of Board members
· Decision about amounts still need to be made.
Don reported that 2 HVAC repairs have been done as it was cheaper to have them done together.  The funds for this were not taken out of the Trustee funds.  There is still one repair to be done to the ERV unit.  The issue is that parts are not currently available so Don will get a quote for replacement.  
There was a discussion about using general fund budget dollars versus restricted fund dollars. 
Jim B confirmed that the staff has changed over to a new credit card company so that we will get reward rebates/money.  The first check was received (about $850) and it will be put into the new line items for Trustees reserve fund.
In the Word volunteers:
· Ken Stewart for October
· Pat Stanley for November
Big thanks to Don and Chris for checking and dealing with the breaker issue in the CLC Kitchen.
A question came up about attendance and whether we were seeing lower numbers.  Jim B confirmed that attendance numbers are always a roller coaster—up and down.  Jim is not worried overall.  As far as giving towards the general fund, we are still above where we were at this time last year.  The building fund is down, however.

Jim noted that the Lay Leadership team will be meeting soon to look at volunteers for positions.  So far, no one has applied for being on the Board.  There are three (3) members rolling off and Scott Leazer is stepping down at the end of the year due to distance from his new house.  
Jim B gave an update about grant for Google ads.  The issue that we have run across is that we don’t have our own EIN and are listed under the denomination as a whole.  Sydney noted that she and Roy are working to get that changed so that BFUMC will have a separate EIN.  This will help with grant approval in the future.
Jim B noted that we will have a Charge Conference on Wednesday October 23rd at 6 pm.  It should run about an hour.  It will be held with both Allen Temple and New Prospect.  It will consist of a business part and a worship part.  We will be asked to share 3 exciting things going on.  The change to the Charge Conference process is so that the DS can get out and meet churches.  Note—Jim’s salary needs to be decided by this meeting.
Jim B reported that we are still waiting to hear when we will get the Employee Retention Credit.  It will be smaller than initially expected. 
The Safety/Security Task Force met Monday, September 16th and created actions steps.  The October meeting will continue this work.  The meeting was well attended.

At this point, Chris moved for us to move to executive session.

Following Executive Session, Chris moved to close the meeting. Several members seconded the motion and all approved.
Ken Stewart prayed us out.
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